
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND 
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

 
IN RE:  THE NARRAGANSETT ELECTRIC COMPANY d/b/a RHODE ISLAND 
ENERGY’S PETITION FOR ACCELERATION OF SYSTEM  MODIFICATION  DUE 
TO DISTRIBUTED GENERATION PROJECTS – TIVERTON PROJECT 
DOCKETS NO. 23-37-EL   
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARNG  
   

Pursuant to the provisions of R.I. Gen. Laws § 39-1-3 and 42-35-9, the Public Utilities 
Commission (Commission) is conducting a hearing on Monday, June 3, 2024 at 9:30 A.M. in 
Hearing Room A at the PUC’s office located at 89 Jefferson Boulevard, Warwick, R.I.  The hearing 
may continue thereafter from day to day and from time to time as required.  The hearing will be 
streamed live at https://video.ibm.com/channel/WqQyXw296dg. 

At this hearing, the Commission will examine a Petition submitted by The Narragansett 
Electric Co. d/b/a Rhode Island Energy (RI Energy) for Acceleration of a System Modification 
Due to Distributed Generation Projects.  The Petition was filed pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws § 39-
26.3-4.1 entitled Interconnection Standards (Interconnection Statute) and Section 5.4 of RIPUC 
No. 2258 entitled The Narragansett Electric Company Standards for Connecting  Distributed 
Generation (Interconnection Tariff).  The interconnection request that is the subject of the Petition 
for the Tiverton Projects was made by Green Development, LLC in connection with a 11,791 kW 
photovoltaic system located at 390 Brayton Road, Tiverton, R.I.  Rhode Island Energy seeks  
certain findings  from the Commission related to the acceleration of the System Improvements 
stemming from the Tiverton Projects and the applicability of the Interconnection Statute and the 
Company’s Interconnection Tariff. 
 

The PUC will accept written comments on the Petition until 4:00 P.M. on June 14, 2024.   
Written comments may be submitted to Luly.Massaro@puc.ri.gov (preferred) or to Luly Massaro, 
Commission Clerk, RIPUC, 89 Jefferson Blvd., Warwick, RI 02888.   

 
The Petition may be examined at the PUC’s office. The Petitions can also be accessed at 

https://ripuc.ri.gov/Docket-23-37-EL.  Reference is made to R.I. Gen. Laws §§ 39-1, 39-3 and 42-
35.  
 

The PUC is accessible to the handicapped. Individuals requesting interpreter services for 
the hearing impaired must notify the Commission Clerk’s office at 780-2107, seventy-two hours 
in advance of hearing date. 

 
Luly Massaro, Commission Clerk 
May 21, 2024    
 


